
 

 

St Mary's Newsletter1 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

We have had another super busy couple of week's at St Mary's, there has been lots going on inside 

and outside school. 

 

Year 4 completed Water Safety in the pool as part of Drowning Prevention Week.   

 

The School Book Fair has been a real success this week, thank you to all that attended and 

purchased books. 

 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 enjoyed their residential trip to Knowsley Safari Park, it was a huge 

success and a wonderful experience. A huge thank you to all the staff and volunteers for giving up 

their time and making the trip possible. 

 

Sports Day on Monday was a huge success, the weather held out, it wasn't too hot during the day so 

all the children got to take part in the various events. Thank you to Coach Gary and Miss Woolley for 

delivering such a really well organised, structured successful Sports Day, it was lovely seeing the 

children participating in activities and events that they have practiced as part of their PE curriculum. 
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Also a big thank you to all the staff for helping to make the day run smoothly. We were really 

appreciative of the support from Matt Armstrong and the pupils from St Nicholas High School who 

came to lend a hand. Everyone had the chance to shine and the children are a credit to the school. 

 

In the school grounds, we have had some gym equipment installed to encourage daily fun exercise 

activities for the children,  the school gates have been replaced and the school signage updated. 

 

As the weather remains a little unpredictable, please ensure that your child comes prepared, on 

those hot days please ensure your child has sun cream applied, a drink and a hat in school, for rainy 

days please send your child in with a waterproof coat so that they can still access outside play areas. 

 

Please note our newsletters will now be issued fortnightly. 

Fond Farewell 

Mrs Coe, Mrs Yarwood and Mrs Peel are leaving us at the end of this term to start a new chapter in 

their life. We would like to thank them for their years of service to the school. All have made a 

fantastic contribution to St Mary's and helped to make the school the special place that it is. Please 

join us in thanking them. 

Key Stage 1 Trip to Knowsley Safari Park 

 



 

 

 



Sports Day 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Middlewich Cricket Competition 

St Mary's will be taking part in the annual cricket competition to be hosted at Middlewich Cricket 

Club on Sunday 2nd July. 

The details are as follows if you would like to attend to support the school. 

Venue  Middlewich Cricket Club 

                Croxton Lane 

                Middlewich 



                CW10 9EZ 

Time      9:00am (start time) 

Format Teams will consist of 6 players a side,  

Pairs cricket rules 

softball will be used. 

Year 5 Activity Day St Nicholas High School  

All Year 5 pupils will be taking part in an Activity Day on Wednesday 12th July 2023. 

Pupils will be engage in a range of fun activities including a session on an inflatable mini-assault 

course! 

New Class List from September  

 



National Sports Week 

 

Last week was National Sports Week so we added movement into the classrooms by introducing an 

'Exercise Alarm' into lessons.  

Year 5 & Year 6 School Cluster Football Competition 

Middlewich Primary held the competition and St Mary's boy's and girls teams won against 

Middlewich Primary.  Well done St Mary's! 

Girls score: 5 - 3 (to us) 

Boys score: 3 -1 (to us) 



 

 

International Connections  

As part of our commitment to Global Learning, St Mary's has joined a cluster of UK and Zimbabwean 

schools.  Our partner school is Stanley Primary School in Gweru, Zimbabwe. It is a large Christian day 

and boarding school with 2000 children on roll from Early Years to Juniors. 

We have been exchanging emails and are currently working together on projects linked to 

Sustainable Development Goals. 

Here are some photos they have shared with us.    



 

 



 

 

 



Fun Fest Holiday Club Reminder 

We are excited to announce Fun Fest Holiday Club, which will be held at the school this summer 

from 24th July - 18th August.  

Please contact Fun Fest to make holiday club bookings ASAP as places are getting booked up. 

Their priority booking line for St Mary's opened on Saturday 3rd June 2023.  

Contact: 07570270839 



 



 



Y6 Sponsored Big Sleep Out Friday 7th July 

 

Dear Parent/carer 

To give the year 6 pupils a chance to celebrate their time at St Mary’s and to ask them to think about 

their hopes and dreams for the future, I thought it would be a nice idea to do a sponsored ‘BIG SLEEP 

OUT’ on the school field with the intention of raising funds for the parish. It would be nice to give 

something back to the community. 

The idea is to have some fun together as a leavers’ activity and at the same time give them a chance 

to carry on their good works as part of God’s family. 

Please support our sponsored ‘sleep out’. 



 

Thank you to the Mini Vinnies for suggesting such a fun way to think about the common good. 



Important Dates for Newsletter 

 



Lunch Menu 

 

 



Spot Light on Attendance 

Well done to Year 5 this week! 

 

 

Late Attendance 

 



Morning registration takes place at 8.30am each morning. Good attendance is essential for pupils, 

pupils that are consistently late are disrupting their education and that of others and staff. 

Attached is a chart of St Mary's late attendance from September to present. 

Please ensure your child arrives to school on time and has everything for the day ahead to reduce 

staff and your child being interrupted during the school day. 

Stars of the week 

 



Well done to you all! 

 

 



Summer Fair 15th July 10am to 2pm 

 

PTA News 

The PTA are requesting Volunteer's for the Summer Fair, can you help? Please contact Emma Coxon 

from the PTA.  



Here are some of the stalls for the Summer Fair on Saturday 15th July – join us in the summer 

sunshine (hopefully). 

Higher Farm Pony Rides  

Fun Fest Craft activities  

Large Bouncy Castle  

Beat the Goalie  

Bottle Tombola  

Charity Shop Table  

Book Stall  

Splat the Rat  

BBQ  

Bar  

Animal exhibit from 2022 

Fire Engine 

Ice Creams and Ice Lollies stall 

Water Stocks 

Tin Alley 

Sandpit with straws 

Sweet cone and popcorn cone stall 

Hook a duck  

Cake Stall 



School Disco 

 

The whole school disco was a real success, thank you to the PTA for organising and raising funds for 

the school. 



Mass 

 

Thank you to Father Peter for saying a Mass in school for the feast of Saints Peter and Paul on 29th 

June. 

On Friday 14th July it will be the 39th anniversary of Father Peter’s ordination  

Congratulations to all the Year 3 children who celebrated their First Holy Communion in May.  They 

were  presented with their First Communion certificates  on Sunday 25th June at the 11am 

Mass.  The children had the chance to wear their First Holy Communion outfits and their medal one 

more time. They certainly enjoyed the delightful spread that had been prepared for them after Mass 

in the parish centre. 



Children, Young People and Families Activity Day 

 



Cheshire East Council has teamed up with a number of local schools, childcare and holiday club 

providers, community and voluntary organisations, to provide free fun activities during the summer 

holidays. The activities are available across Cheshire East for children and young people who are 

eligible for benefits-related free school meals (FSM). The free places are funded by the Department 

for Education as part of the government’s(https:// www.gov.uk/government/publications/holiday-

activities-and-food- programme/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-20212)being delivered by 

local authorities across the country. This programme has already successfully run in Cheshire East 

during the 2021 and 2022 school holidays. For further information about this holiday activity 

programme visit this government website: (https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/holiday-

activities- and-food-programme3) 
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Well done to St Mary's 

 



Parent Contact Details 

Please can you ensure the school has your up to date mobile number, when urgent messages need 

to be sent out on ParentPay we like to send text messages rather than email so that they are seen. 

ECO Team Message  

Give Your Car The Day Off 

 

• Car drivers can be exposed to twice as much air pollution inside their car as pedestrians, so 

try cycling or walking when you can, especially for short journeys 

• Cycling and walking is also good for your mental health and fitness too. Regularly committing 

to Footstep Friday or Cycle Saturday, will make you feel better, whilst also helping to reduce 

air pollution 

• If you are not able to leave your car at home, try parking further away and walking some of 

your journey 

• Discover the side streets – use quieter streets to avoid polluted main roads 

• Cycling/walking the school run sets a good example to your children and provides you both 

with an opportunity to be active - pick one day when you can leave the car at home and walk 

or cycle. 

• Cycle to Work Day4 - 22 September 2023 

• World Car Free Day - 22 September 2023 

Engagement with the Community 

 

  

Jeremy Coles from St Michael’s thanked the team at St Marys and other schools for supplying lots of 

Fish for us to display as part of their 'Miraculous Catch of Fish' art installation during the FAB 

weekend. It was lovely to see many of the local children also taking part in the 'Festival Praise' event 

on Sunday, 18th June. 
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Termly Pledge 

Please can you help support us with termly pledge money this term. Each year every Catholic school 

is asked to contribute to the Diocesan Build Fund, this fund supports the building projects of all 

Catholic schools throughout the Diocese of Shrewsbury, as we do not receive full funding for builds 

and refurbishments from the government. Since 2021 it has supported our school at St Mary’s with a 

new hatch in the foyer, sky lights, replacement gutters, resurfacing of the pathways, new boiler, 

garage repair, new dishwasher, steamer and CCTV and new gates. 

The money you provide is also used to provide extra outstanding provision for our children 

throughout the year.  

We would like to thank all those parents who are able to donate, especially in the current climate, it 

is extremely appreciated by the school. If you would like to donate please email the school office 

admin@stmrc.uk5 for further details. 

Contact Us 
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Absence 

• Reporting an absence, please ring 01606 516 171 & select option 1, by 9am latest each day. 

State child’s full name, class and reason for absence. 

 

Email finance@stmrc.uk6 for: 

• Booking a place for Breakfast & After School Clubs, (bookings need to be made by midday 

Friday for the following week) 

• ParentPay queries & bookings 

• Medical appointments 

 

St Mary's Catholic Primary School  

Manor Lane, Middlewich. CW10 9DH 

01606 516 171 

admin@stmrc.uk7 

Office hours are Monday to Friday 8.00am to 4.00pm  

 

Visit us on the web at  https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/ 
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